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At/To Eluned Parrott: 

 

I am writing to you in response to a question about community transport that you raised 

during Business Questions at Plenary on 23 November 2011. 

 

As you are aware, the Welsh Government’s funding for the Community Transport 

Concessionary Fares Initiative (CFCFI) ends on 31 March 2012. 

 

Community transport operators are eligible to receive reimbursement from the main 

concessionary bus pass scheme provided that they operate services in accordance with Section 

22 of the Transport Act 1985. There are a number of community transport operators in Wales 

that are already doing this. 

 

Unfortunately, the Welsh Government is unable to extend eligibility for all other types of 

community transport services as this would be unaffordable in the context of our funding 

settlement from UK Government. 


